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WEST LINDSEY DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
MINUTES of the Meeting of the Regulatory Committee held Virtually via  - MS Teams on  10 
September 2020 commencing at 6.41 pm. 
 
 
Present: Councillor Mrs Jessie Milne (Chairman) 

  

  

 Councillor Liz Clews 

 Councillor Timothy Davies 

 Councillor Mrs Caralyne Grimble 

 Councillor Mrs Cordelia McCartney 

 Councillor Mrs Judy Rainsforth 

 Councillor Jim Snee 

 
 
In Attendance:  
Alan Robinson Director of Corporate Services and Monitoring Officer 
Andy Gray Housing and Enforcement Manager 
Katie Storr Senior Democratic & Civic Officer 
James Welbourn Democratic and Civic Officer 
 
Apologies: Councillor Mrs Angela Lawrence 

Councillor David Cotton 
Councillor Paul Howitt-Cowan 
Councillor Jeff Summers 

 
Membership: No substitutes were appointed. 
 
 
10 CHAIRMAN'S WELCOME AND REGISTER OF ATTENDANCE 

 
The Chairman welcomed all Members and Officers to the second meeting of the Regulatory 
Committee to be held virtually. She acknowledged the meeting was being broadcast live and 
welcomed any members of the public who may have been watching. 
 
The Chairman undertook the register of attendance for Members and each Councillor 
confirmed their attendance individually.  
 
The Democratic Services Officer completed the register of attendance for Officers and, as 
with Members, each Officer confirmed their attendance individually. 
 
 
 
11 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

 
The Democratic and Civic Officer confirmed there was no public participation for the 
meeting.  
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12 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

 
There were no declarations of interest at this point in the meeting. 
 
 
13 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS 

 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of the Regulatory Committee held on 
Thursday, 4 June 2020 be confirmed and signed as an accurate record. 
 

 
 
14 MATTERS ARISING AND DISCHARGE OF TRINITY ARTS CENTRE PSPO 

 
The Chairman invited the Housing and Enforcement Manager to comment on the matters 
arising. It was noted that the majority of the matters arising were marked as completed.  The 
Housing Enforcement Manager highlighted to the committee that following their previous 
decision on 4 June, the Trinity Arts Centre PSPO had now been formally discharged.  The 
arising delegated decision notice had been shared with Members.  Throughout the course of 
the consultation, no evidence had been raised to suggest the PSPO should not be 
discharged.  Statutory consultees had raised no additional concerns and whilst officers had 
met with the Ward Members, they had expressed views similar to those raised in the 
Committee meeting on 4 June.  
 
Since the formal discharge on 6 July, there had been no incidents and the situation would 
continue to be monitored.  Members noted that a general PSPO monitoring update report 
was due to be submitted to Committee in December 2020.  
 
With no further discussion, the matters arising schedule was NOTED . 
 
 
 
The meeting concluded at 6.47 pm. 
 
 
 
 
 

Chairman 
 


